From: Neil Shellard 

Sent: 26 February 2015 14:43

To: Catherine Tetlow

Subject: RE: Planning Application Consultation Application Number: 14/02063/OUT 

I have now had time to review the applicants Noise Assessment Report  (Report 14/0299/RO1). I am pleased that this full acoustic report is in the public domain and it appears to cover the areas of noise concerns this team raised which triggered the report's commission.

In light of the approach the assessment has taken, I am minded to accept in large part its overall conclusions for noise. The reports six conclusions are spelt out at page 35.  Through noise contouring the assessment addresses the 2013 scenario and a maximum permitted movement scenario  for fixed wing, rotary (helicopters) and for an 'all aircraft' type scenario. This is what this team requested. The assessment also addresses other types of potential noise sources.

If planning permission is granted, I recommend specific conditions are attached which addresses the unique noise climate of the site.

(i) A generic condition is needed: "The design and construction of all residential dwellings must comply with BS.8233:2014"

(ii) A more site specific condition is also needed which formalises the report's conclusion (para. 8.6):

 "Land areas as demarcated and categorised in the applicants report (Report 14/0299/RO1) potentially impacted by aircraft noise, under a maximum permitted  movement scenario, shall be designated  for non-residential use only".

Regards,

Neil T Shellard MSc Dip Acou. MCIEH

Environmental Health- Senior Technical Officer (Project leads- Private water supplies, Env Protection, Hsing) Environmental Protection Team Public Protection Services

01993 861374
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